[image: Holy_trinity_logo][image: st chad's logo]          Holy Trinity C of E Primary Academy & Nursery
Executive Principal: Mrs L Hopley, Head of School: Mr R Kenyon
Middleton Road, Oswestry, Shropshire SY11 2LF,
Tel:01691 654832    Fax: 01691 688913
Email:admin@holytrinitycepa.co.uk 			www.holytrinitycepa.co.uk



          
Ercall Newsletter Summer 1

As we start our summer term we can reflect on all the hard work and progress  the children have made over the previous terms. We have a lot to look forward to in the coming weeks such as our Garden of Hope opening, another visit to the nursing home and a visit from Booka.  

In English this half term, we will be focusing on a book called ‘Where the forest meets the sea’ by Jeannie Baker: ‘When a young boy visits a tropical rain forest, he pretends it is a long time ago and that extinct and rare animals live in the forest, and aboriginal children play there. But how much longer will the rainforest remain, he wonders?’ During this English unit we will be learning about a non-chronological report about rainforest animals.

We teach maths in a spiral curriculum where we teach a unit in a sequence of lessons and return back to the unit to further embed prior knowledge. This half term we will be learning more about Fractions, money, mass and capacity and decimals. Year four will also be revisiting times tables throughout the term as they prepare for their Multiplication test in June.

In Science, we will be focusing on electricity, identifying symbols on a circuit, open and closed switches and what appliances run on electricity. Once finished with our history unit we will be beginning Geography where we will investigate coasts. In RE we will be focusing on multicultural faiths and answering the big question of: ‘How and why do people mark the significant events of life?’   In PE, we will be practicing netball and kwik cricket. In Music we will be learning  the song Blackbird by the Beatles, and trying to improvise with glockenspeils. For Art this half term, we are looking at the artist Alan Kitching and printmaking. 

Whilst in Ercall class, we expect your child to read at least 4/5 times a week, with their reading record and book being returned daily in preparation for a new reading book.  Please can you write a comment about how they have read.  Each Year group follows a set spellings and they will be given new spellings and tested every other week. Your child will have the opportunity to have PE twice a week. Our set days are Wednesday and Thursday but due to the weather this might change. We ask for all children to keep their PE kits in school and they will be sent home at the end of the half term.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. Please do let us know if you see anyone displaying such values around the community.

Many thanks,
Miss Roberts and Mrs Rowley
 

	
School Motto: Hope for ourselves, others and the world 
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